
 
 

October 10, 2006 
 
 
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order 
this 10th day of October, 2006, in the Cleveland County Office Building by Chairman Leroy 
Krohmer.  Roll was called by Dorinda Harvey, County Clerk/Secretary and those present 
were: 
 
Leroy Krohmer, Chairman 
Dorinda Harvey, Secretary 
Bill Graves, Member 
Rhonda Hall, Member 
Denise Heavner, Member 
George Skinner, Member 
Eddie Thomason, Undersheriff voting for Member F. DeWayne Beggs, who was absent. 
 
Vice-Chairman Saundra DeSelms was absent at roll call. 
 
After the reading of the minutes of the special meeting of October 3, 2006, and there being 
no additions or corrections, Rhonda Hall moved that the minutes be approved.  Denise 
Heavner seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, 
yes; Denise Heavner, yes; George Skinner, yes; Eddie Thomason, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
George Skinner moved, seconded by Denise Heavner, to approve the following Transfers of 
Appropriations: 
 

a. From Sheriff’s Service Fee Maintenance & Operations, CFB2, $3,500.00, 
to Sheriff’s Service Fee Personal Services, CFB1A. 

 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, 
yes; Denise Heavner, yes; George Skinner, yes; Eddie Thomason, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Vice-Chairman Saundra DeSelms entered the meeting at this time. 
 
Dorinda Harvey, County Clerk, asked about the reserved parking spaces in the south lot and 
requested that those signs be taken down as there is no reserved spaces in that lot any more. 
Rhonda Hall, Court Clerk, agreed with Ms. Harvey. 
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Ms. Harvey also asked about the crossing guard at the south parking lot and asked if we 
really needed one.   
Rhonda Hall stated she had seen people almost ran over because cars will not stop for 
employees crossing the street.  Ms. Hall stated it was worse in the mornings than evenings. 
Eddie Thomason stated we would have to get with the City of Norman to get something 
worked out  
George Skinner stated he would get Dan Cary, Safety Director, to take care of this. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, George Skinner moved that the 
meeting be adjourned. Rhonda Hall seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; Bill 
Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; George Skinner, yes; Eddie Thomason, 
yes. 
Motion carried. 


